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We have now completed nineteen years of serious Black Hairstreak recording. With your help we have compiled a very impressive 
set of records (see chart below) and to give you more background information I have added to the file the annual number of records that 
this is based on. 

My prediction for 2016 of 6.8 per hour's observation proved to be a massive over-estimation, but I did however get the right date for the 
start of the flight season. 

The weather was not very good for the flight season, it was a continuation of the previous ten weeks, wet and cool. This will have 
extended the Caterpillar and Pupae stages when they were most vulnerable to be taken by birds and other insects that predate on them. 

A very big thank you to all who have helped by providing their site visit information.
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